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Dormition of the Most Holy Mother of God – Saskatoon     
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December 27, 2020 – Sunday after Christmas 
NOTE: Previous weekly bulletins and correspondence can be found at https://dormitionsaskatoon.ca/2020-bulletins/#  
 

 

Christ is Born! Христос народився!   

 

At this special and sacred time of the year, I extend to you and your loved ones continued Christmas 

greetings and best wishes for the New Year.  While we might recall difficult times and frustrations in 

2020, we continue with faith, love, joy and hope as we move into 2021. You are encouraged to 

welcome the new year prayerfully by attending Divine Liturgy at 11:00AM this Friday, January 1st (New 

Year’s Day). Click here to register. 
 

Each week we celebrate a Liturgy intention for individual or family members of our parish community (in 

alphabetical order).  It’s another way we can pray for each other during these days of being distanced. This week 

(Sunday, January 3 @ 5:00PM) we pray for Zoria Broughton. 
 

Glory to God in the highest and on earth peace to people of goodwill! 
 

Peace be with you, 

Fr. André   
 

UPCOMING LITURGIES & EVENTS:  Dec 27, 2020-Jan 3, 2021 
 

Date Time Location Event 

Sun, 27 Dec 
Sunday after 
Christmas 

9:30AM 
Dormition-Church 
Livestreamed 

Divine Liturgy: For our Parishioners 

Tues, 29 Dec 5:00PM 
Dormition-Church 
Livestreamed 

Divine Liturgy: +Elijah Mikhail Lotfallah (Raneem & Family) 

Wed, 30 Dec 9:00AM 
Dormition-Church 
Livestreamed 

Divine Liturgy: +Frank Karain (Evelyn & Family) 

Fri, 1 Jan 
New Year’s 
Day/St. Basil 

11:00AM 
Dormition-Church 
Livestreamed 

Divine Liturgy: For All Parishioners of our Pastoral District 

Sat, 2 Jan 9:00AM Dormition-Church Divine Liturgy: +Jim Greer (SSMI Saskatoon) 

Sun, 3 Jan 
Sunday before 
Theophany 

9:30AM 
Dormition-Church 
Livestreamed 

Divine Liturgy: For our Parishioners 

5:00PM Dormition-Church Divine Liturgy: God’s Blessings – Zoria Broughton 
 

Prayer for Spiritual Communion 
My Jesus, I believe that You are present in these Holy Gifts! I love You above all things and I 
desire to receive You into my soul. Since I cannot receive You now, I place before You my 
whole life and hope, O loving Master; and I ask, pray, and entreat You: Make me worthy to 
partake in a mystical way and with a pure conscience of Your awesome and heavenly 
Mysteries: for forgiveness of sins, for the pardon of offenses, for communion of the Holy Spirit, 
for the inheritance of the kingdom of heaven, for confidence before You, and not for judgment 
or condemnation. I embrace You as You enter and abide in me, and I unite myself completely 
to You. Permeate my soul and body, and never permit me to be separated from You. Amen. 
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PLEASE PRAY FOR… 

Alex Skakun, Steph Cooley, Jules Chrusch, Rose Chrusch, Tina Wesolowski, Nikolas Stefanyshyn, 

Albert/Genevieve Zaiachkowski, Olga Kondra, Bill Muzyka, Johanna Bidulka, Roman Hyshka. 
 

Please remember in your prayers those who are in hospitals, care homes and those who are not able to join us 

actively in our community. If you would like to have your name or a loved one added to the “PLEASE PRAY 

FOR” list, please call the Rectory (306-652-4837 or send an email to admin.ducc@sasktel.net). 

Quick Links: 
• Sunday Divine Liturgy Registration (9:30AM or 5:00PM)  
(Registration Deadline: 6PM Saturdays. Registration for children 2 & under not required) 

• Livestreamed Liturgy on YouTube 

• Livestreamed Liturgy on Facebook  

• Support your parish using Pre-Authorized Debit (PAD) 

• Support your parish via E-Transfer: treasurerdormitionucc@gmail.com.  

A note from our Treasurer, Mildred Nicol: Thank you to all parishioners for your generous financial 

support throughout the year. Be reminded that ALL donations you want included on your 2020 tax 

receipt must be received no later than December 30, 2020. Donations can be mailed in, dropped off at 

the Church, or submitted by E-transfer (email: treasurerdormitionucc@gmail.com). If you want to 

extend a ‘gift of love’ to Fr. Andre for Christmas (not tax-deductible), you can drop them off at church 

or send them directly to him via E-transfer at alalach@sasktel.net. 
 

Theology on Tap: For young adults 19 to 35 - now on-line! The next Theology on Tap 
session is a New Year's Eve Special, Thursday, Dec. 31, celebrating vocations and 
ringing in the new year with speaker Dr. Francis Mazza of Emmanuel Care. See Facebook 
at www.facebook.com/saskatoonTonT or visit the STM Campus Ministry YouTube channel, 
found at https://youtu.be/a_BWK1c1MpA . Theology on Tap has been running for over 15 
years in Saskatoon, serving the Roman Catholic Diocese of Saskatoon and the Saskatoon 
Ukrainian Catholic Eparchy, now online. If you missed earlier sessions this year with Sr. 
Marta Piano and/or Fr. Peter Olisa, see the St. Thomas More (STM) Campus Ministry 
YouTube channel at: www.youtube.com/channel/UCKLRESBLIwCnQVwjv04nkmw 

 

2020 CHRISTMAS VIDEO GREETING 

FROM HIS EXCELLENCY BISHOP BRYAN BAYDA, CSsR 

 
Message in English: 

https://vimeo.com/490932375 
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CHRIST IS BORN!  LET US GLORIFY HIM WITH CAROLS! 

 

This is the title of the 2020 Christmas Carol CD from St. Athanasius 
Parish, Regina, SK. – from deep in our hearts, to your homes! Enjoy 
traditional Ukrainian Christmas Carols sung in both Ukrainian and English! 
Join with us in your own homes in the carolling!  Let's be together in Spirit 
this Holy Season! 

We felt compelled in this pandemic year to try to pursue something uplifting for the hearts of our faithful of the 
Eparchy of Saskatoon.  We wish you Christmas Blessings, and a 2021 that is Safe & Peaceful for you and all your 
loved ones! 

Physical CD's are in limited supply at this time. For a digital download, please contact us at 
vasyltymishak@gmail.com and a link will be sent to you for a download. In addition, words to these carols are on 
St. Athanasius website: https://st-athanasius.ca/nl/wp-content/uploads/2020/12/Lyrics-for-St.-Athanasius-
Traditional-Bilingual-Ukrainian-Carols-Cd-–-2020.pdf 

Here is a sample:https://st-athanasius.ca/nl/carols-cd-2020/  
With Joy of Christmas - Singers & Fr. Vasyl 

 

UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC FOUNDATION OF SASKATCHEWAN (UCFSASK) 

“SHARE THE SPIRIT” 50/50 LOTTERY DRAW (Lottery License - #LR20 - 0030) 

 

The “Share the Spirit” 50/50 Lottery Draw concluded on December 4th, 2020 with the drawing of the winning 50/50 Lottery 

Ticket. The draw was supervised and conducted by Willie Birss of Baker Tilly, Chartered Professional Accountants.  
 

The response to this Lottery was again exceptional this year, a record-breaking year (THANK YOU). There were 3,290 

tickets sold which means that the gross ticket sales amounted to $65,800. The winning portion of the 50/50 draw was half of 

the gross ticket sales, or $32,900.  The winner of this amount was Greg & Lori Hudye from Kamsack SK.   
 

In addition to the winner’s portion of the 50/50 draw, purchasers of the lottery ticket were able to designate a Parish/Mission 

or a designated Eparchial Organization to receive 25% of the ticket price, or $5.00 from each ticket sold.  Therefore, a 

Parish/Mission or the designated Eparchial Organization will receive $5.00 for each time they were named as the designated 

beneficiary on the ticket purchased. The total amount that will be shared among 67 Parishes/Missions and 4 Eparchial 

Organizations will be $16,450. Over the past 3 years, the Parish/Missions or designated Eparchial Organizations have 

received $45,780 from the proceeds of the Lottery. For a complete list of the Parishes/Missions or designated Eparchial 

Organizations who received these funds please go to our website at www.ucfsask.org.  Cheques to these organizations will be 

going out next week.  
 

In closing, we would like to extend a huge and heartfelt THANK YOU to everyone who supported the 2020 “Share the 

Spirit” Lottery Draw and purchased these lottery tickets. Your support of this lottery is very gratefully appreciated, and we 

look forward to your participation and support next year.  
 

PS:  If you have not yet returned your UNSOLD ticket book, please mail them to the Foundation Office, or bring it your 

Parish Office.  It is important to remember that under the Lottery License rules ALL tickets, SOLD OR UNSOLD must be 

returned to the Foundation Office. 

 

In 2021, the Bishop Velychkovsky Martyr’s Shrine will be 

celebrating the 20th Anniversary since the beatification of Blessed 

Bishop and Martyr Vasyl Velychkovsky, CSsR.  To mark this 

occasion, we have produced an anniversary church Gregorian 

calendar depicting moments in Blessed Vasyl life journey. The cost 

of the calendar is $20.00 which includes shipping and handling.  

This calendar may be ordered directly through the Shrine Office, 

either by telephone: 204-338-7321 or email: 

info@bvmartyrshrine.com or by visiting our website: 

www.bvmartyrshrine.com. 
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CHRISTMAS PASTORAL LETTER 

OF HIS BEATITUDE SVIATOSLAV 

  

Most Reverend Archbishops and Metropolitans, 

God-loving Bishops, Very Reverend Clergy, Venerable Monastics, 

Dearly Beloved Brothers and Sisters, 

in Ukraine and throughout the world 

  

For you know the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, 

that though he was rich, yet for your sake he became poor, 

so that you by his poverty might become rich. 

2 Cor 8:9 

  

Christ is born!  Glorify Him! 

  

Beloved in Christ! 

  

It is hard to believe how our life has changed from the final carol of last year to the first 

“Boh Predvichnyj” (God Pre-eternal) of this year’s Christmas Eve. Throughout 2020 we were, it 

would seem, transported into a different world—a world of fear and uncertainty before the 

unknown. Yet, in spite of the restrictions, challenges, and human losses we endured due to the 

coronavirus pandemic, together, as Church, in our families, parishes, communities, and 

countries, we did not cease to proclaim the good news of hope, love, and joy. And so, this year 

on the occasion of Christ’s Nativity, we are called in a special way to bear witness before others 

to the “good news of great joy that will be for all the people: for unto you is born this day in the 

city of David a Savior, who is Christ the Lord” (Lk 2:10-11). 

The mystery of Christmas is found in the joy of the coming of the Son of God into a world, 



full of affliction, pain, and suffering. He leaves heavenly glory in order to enter into the human 

frailty of all times, cultures, and people. Christ-God becomes not just a human being, but a poor 

human being, a person who suffers from the beginning of His earthly life. The Pre-eternal God 

enters into human history and experiences human hunger and cold, pain and sickness, 

adversity, and the indifference of society. 

A homeless newborn God—what a strange contradiction, what wonder is this divine 

poverty! The Almighty God becomes poor in order to enrich us. The King of the Universe is 

placed “in a poor stable-cave, in a manger on hay” (from the carol, Vozveselimsya vsi razom nyni), 

in order to set a path for us to the heavenly abode. Gazing at this mystery St. Gregory the 

Theologian says: “The One who enriches became poor; for he took on the poverty of my flesh, 

in order that I may be enriched in His divinity” (Oratio 45, 9).  The Lord has come, the One who 

with His wounds heals our wounds, our weakness, our affliction. And He remains from 

generation to generation our Emmanuel, which means “God is with us,” in our needs, pains, 

and sufferings. The presence of the incarnate God in human history and in our life is our 

constant and endless joy, both on Nativity Day, and all the days of our life. 

In everyday life we sometimes use a word without thinking about its origin or meaning. 

Language evolves spontaneously and abruptly— we forget where the word came from and fail 

to grasp its depth. This is the case of the Ukrainian word ubohyj, which is used to describe a poor 

person. However, when we examine how this word is constructed, we understand that u-Bohyj 

(in God) is a person through whom the Lord comes to us, a person who is “in God,” that is, 

under the special care of the Almighty. 

Christ teaches us that the materially poor and the poor in spirit, the humble, are happy, are 

blessed, for theirs is the Kingdom of heaven (see Lk 6:20). Only God is the last hope, support, 

and salvation for the poor. Their fate is always in God’s hands. And the Lord is especially 

sensitive to how we treat His poor, that is, the needy, downtrodden, homeless, hungry, lonely, 

widows, and orphans. Those who disregard the poor scorn their Creator. To wrong such persons 

is to commit a sin that calls to heaven for vengeance! 

This year, in fact, the Synod of Bishops of our Church focused its attention on the face of 

poverty today. I encourage you to heed the Synodal pastoral letter, entitled “Only one thing will 

remain yours – that which you have given to the poor!” and examine it in the light of the star of 

Bethlehem, contemplating the face of the newborn Savior. The Divine Child is present in every 

destitute person who knocks on the door of our heart, as Joseph knocked on the doors of the 

inns in Bethlehem. 

Then, the wise men from the East hurried to the town of David, in order to bring gifts to 

the King of the ages, who was born as a little child in a stable-cave—gold, frankincense, and 

myrrh. Today, the infant Jesus is present in the sick, the frail, the homeless, and the neglected, 

who wait for someone to help them, to bring them gifts—the gold of a compassionate word, the 

incense of brotherhood, and the myrrh of immediate assistance, necessary for life. Those who 

stretch out their hand to the poor become rich with God and become partakers in the eternal 

goodness of the Creator Himself. 

We are celebrating Christmas in the midst of a worldwide situation of human anguish, 

brought on by the coronavirus pandemic. We have not yet fully grasped or understood all the 



consequences and faces of this global misfortune. We do not know what changes await us in the 

sphere of economic, social-community, and church life… But we have already understood that 

the virus is not interested, neither in our place of residence, nor in our wealth or social status. 

All of us are equally in danger of infection, and a new threat of poverty hangs over all corners 

of the globe. All of us in the same way need the kind of help and strength that goes beyond 

human abilities and power. For this reason, Christ’s Nativity is for us a ray of hope and joy in 

the midst of today’s dark fear and confusion, and each one of us must be open to God’s grace, 

which pours out on us without ceasing, even in the worst of times. 

To celebrate Christmas in a time of pandemic is to enlighten those who dwell in darkness, 

as the prophet Isaiah foretold: “The people who walked in darkness have seen a great light; 

those who dwelt in a land of deep darkness, on them has light shined” (Isaiah 9:2). If we are 

permitted to gather—with proper distancing, of course—may our eyes shine with a joy that is 

visible to all. Let us wear masks, when necessary, but let them not silence our traditional carols. 

Let us celebrate as we are able. Let us acclaim the birth of the Savior, however possible, so that 

even in this pandemic we might bear witness to the most important truth of human history—

that we are not alone or abandoned, because “God is with us!” 

Today let us bring to Bethlehem as our gift for the newborn Savior our own poverty and 

the wounds of humanity today, and let us ask Him for the richness of Divine wisdom in order 

to overcome this disease, for the fullness of divine strength in order to deal with its effects on 

society, on the life and health of every person. Above all, let us ask for the richness of His love, 

which alone can restore this distressed world of ours, and grant it hope, security, and joy. 

Solidarity with and closeness to those in need, participation in their pain and anxiety, rather 

than escape from the suffering that hangs over us all today—this will grant us the possibility to 

be merry and truly celebrate Christmas this year. Therefore, let us hurry to the creche where our 

Savior rests in a manger, and together with the shepherds and wise men let us sing: 

The pre-eternal God has been born! 

Today he came from the heavens, 

To save all his people, 

And has comforted all! 

Dear Brother and Sisters! In spite of our poverty and frailty, today we are rich in the joy 

and love of our newborn Savior. With Christ’s Nativity, I sincerely greet you all: from Kyiv to 

London, from Buenos Aires to Melbourne, from Winnipeg to Zelenyj Klyn—those who are 

celebrating today in their family circle and those who are keeping distance from their loved ones 

to protect them from danger, those who are able to attend church services for the Feast, and 

those who at home join in community prayer through social media. I especially greet all medical 

workers who, in spite of real danger to themselves and their families, tirelessly and with great 

sacrifice give of their time and talents for the health of others. I embrace those who suffer 

physical and spiritual wounds. I send a word of comfort to those who this year lost family 

members and friends, and for whom it is particularly painful to approach the festive table this 

Christmas eve. I unite myself in prayer with those who fearlessly stand on the frontlines and 

defend our country and people, risking their lives not only before the threat of the insidious 

sniper’s bullet, but also before the microscopic virus-enemy that has come upon us and inflicts 



on us added suffering and distress. May the all-merciful Lord, who in His infinite love has 

visited our poverty, fill the heart of each and every one of us, Dear Brothers and Sisters, with 

His peace, His grace and hope! 

From the bottom of my heart, I wish all of you the authentic joy of the children of God, a 

tasty kutia, a cheerful celebration of Christ’s Nativity, and a happy, peaceful, and blessed New 

Year! 

  

Christ is born!  Glorify Him! 

  

† SVIATOSLAV 

  

 

Given in Kyiv 

at the Patriarchal Cathedral of the Resurrection of Christ, 

on the day of the all-praiseworthy Apostle Andrew the First-called 

the 13th of December (30th of November) in the 2020th Year of our Lord 


